
Spotswood Public Library 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

 
Thursday, July 19, 2012                    Next Meeting: Thursday, September 20, 2012 
        
PRESENT:  Anne Wallace, Emma Jane Decker, Claudia Addesso, Annamaria Faga, Diane Barlow, 
Dawn Miller, Michele Petosa, Board Secretary, and the Library Director.  Absent: Mary Casey O’Connor 
and Councilman Frank LoSacco. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Anne Wallace at 7:32 p.m.  Ms. Wallace announced that the Open 
Public Meeting Act had been complied with and that a quorum was present.   
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  No council report. 
 
The Friends of the Library – Pat McKenna noted that the Friends’ have their next meeting on September 
13, 2012.  Mary Ann Hager submitted a letter to the Sentinel about the Jazz Concert in memory of Neil 
Marotta. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None. 
 
MINUTES:  Minutes for July 2012 Board meeting were read and accepted.  Diane Barlow motioned to 
approve the minutes, Annamaria Faga seconded.  The motion was passed, and the minutes of the July 19, 
2012 meeting were approved.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  R. Krause presented the Library’s new website to the Board.  The Library’s new 
website will be at www.spotslibrary.org. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  On July 5th, Ed Grobelny, Fire Inspector, came by the Library.  With regard to the fire 
evacuation plan, he said that the floor plans by the doors are fine.  The fire inspection of the Library is 
late.  Central Jersey Security conducted a fire alarm inspection on July 10th.  Their certification is posted 
on the wall by the copy machine.  A fire evacuation plan is being devised.  Hopefully a fire drill can be 
scheduled for fall possibly during Fire Prevention Month in October.  
 The Board revisited their discussion on animals in the Library.  The Board agreed on the following 
policy:  No animals are allowed in the Library, except for service animals.  Anne Wallace motioned to 
adopt the policy, Diane Barlow seconded.  The motion passed unanimously in favor of the new policy.  
 The Board requested that the Library Director obtain additional information about book 
endowments from the patron who asked about it. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT:  The Board reviewed copies of bills and two budget reports.  R. Fasanello, 
Business Administrator, has requested a meeting with the Library Director.  Two members of the Board 
and the Library Director will attend this meeting.  They will ask Mr. Fasanello and B. Petren, Chief 
Financial Officer, a few questions:  (1) Why is a full time Library employee being charged 1.1 day for 
each vacation day taken?  (2) Ms. Petren had e-mailed the Library Director that the cost for dental 
insurance for current Library employees is $124.46 each month.  Reviewing the budget reports, why has 
the Library been charged $211.21 each month from September 2011 through February 2012?  (3) The 
Library currently receives and reviews their utility bills.  The Finance Dept. advised the Library of their 
two AT&T sub accounts.  One sub account is for two telephone lines and the fax line of the Library.  The 
other sub account is for a telephone line of the Fire House.  Why is the Library paying for a telephone line 
of the Fire House?  And how long has the Library been paying for this sub account? 
 
 



Anne Wallace made a motion that the Board go into an Executive Session to discuss personnel issues via  
the Library Director’s Report; seconded by Diane Barlow.  The vote was unanimous. 
 
The Executive Session convened at 8:25 p.m.. 
 
The Regular Session reconvened at 9:51 p.m. 
 
Dawn Miller made a resolution to approve the hiring of Emily Concannon as a part-time Library Assistant 
effective May 23.  Anne Wallace seconded.  The vote to hire was unanimous.  Dawn Miller made a 
resolution to accept Jeanne Oliver’s resignation; Annamaria Faga seconded.  The vote to accept the 
resignation was unanimous.   
 
The Board reviewed the request from the Superintendent’s Office to put the “Superintendant’s survey” in 
the Library. The Board voted unanimously to approve the request. 
 
Dawn Miller made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Annamaria Faga seconded the motion.  The vote 
was unanimous.  The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was adjourned at 9:55 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Michele M. Petosa 
Board Secretary 


